West Hardin Middle School

SBDM Special Meeting

October 12, 2011
Members Present:  Joe Pike, Lola Best, AnnMarie Reilly, Lanissa Elmore, Jon Thomas and Angie Davis

Guests Present: Mark Kopp, Dayna Waddell

The meeting was called to order at 3:50 p.m.

Educator For A Day synopsis was presented by Lola Best.  WHMS plans to participate in the Educator For A Day program on November 17 by inviting members of the community to come to West Hardin to be an educator for our students.  Ms. Best also has applied for a corresponding grant in the amount of $5000.  Should we win the grant, money could be used toward the purchase of a new digital sign out front to enhance communication. 

A motion was made by Angie Davis to approve minutes from Sept 14, 2011 and Sept 28, 2011 meetings.  Motion was seconded by AnnMarie Reilly.  The motion passed by consensus.

After reviewing a Title I budget proposed by WHMS Title I coordinator Larry Fohl that utilized a large majority of the funds to pay the salaries of Mr. Fohl and Mr. Cobb, a motion was made by Lanissa Elmore and seconded by Joe pike to approve the Title I budget.  The motion passed by consensus.

Mr. Thomas decided to table SBDM policy reviews until the next meeting.

The WHMS ESS Program progress was discussed.  Since the daytime waiver was approved, we have hired two retired teachers, Cathy Monin and Laura Gumm, to teach ESS.  Mrs. Monin will be here all day on Tuesdays and Thursdays and Mrs. Gumm will be here half-days on Monday, Wednesday, and Friday.  They will use Mrs. Elmore’s classroom.
Mr. Thomas discussed student achievement and KCCT test results. West Hardin students are scoring at or above the state mean on all multiple choice items on the reading test but behind the state mean on all open response items.   West Hardin students are scoring at or below the state mean in almost all areas in math. His plans for improvement include implementing his PLC and KSI plans, having teachers develop a universal open response attack plan and on-demand strategy, and working to seek time on PLD and PD days for language arts teachers to meet with those from feeder schools to work on the open response attack plan mentioned above.
Lanissa Elmore presented a question from several faculty members about late bus duty.  Mr. Thomas is expecting a visit from Johnny Skaggs, director of transportation to assess the situation.

A motion to adjourn was made by AnnMarie Reilly and seconded by Lanissa Elmore.  The motion passed by consensus.
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